
 
At the May 12, 2015, meeting held at Roosevelt High School, the Kent City 
Schools Board of Education took the following action: 
 
COFFEE TALK: 

• Had a tour of the renovated Adam S. Hamilton Fitness Center and heard 
presentations from coaches and Athletic Director Mark Pfaff. 
 

 SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT: 
• Heard a report on “teacher linkage” by Linda Paulus, Director of Data 

Analysis 
• Heard about ODE’s Qualified Teacher Percentages and results of 

Kindergarten registration from Superintendent George Joseph. 
 

GENERAL BUSINESS:  
• Recognized Dr. Linda Robertson and Mary Tipton from Kent State 

University as a collaborative partners for their direction of the ILEP Visiting 
Scholars Program, which brings teachers from other countries to 
Roosevelt and Stanton. 

• Recognized Matt Metcalf and Mike Rankin from Colonial Machine as 
Friends of the Kent City Schools for their assistance with the new CADET 
College Tech Prep Initiative.   

• Adopted a revised five-year forecast. 
• Reviewed new board policies. 
• Authorized membership in Ohio High School Athletic Association. 
• Approved MOU with Kent Parks & Recreation. 
• Approved participation in Worker’s Compensation Group Rating program. 
• Approved health insurance renewal. 
• Approved out-of-state field trips of the Expedition Academy to West 

Virginia and a 2017 Spring Break trip to Great Britain. 
 
PERSONNEL ISSUES: 

• Approved the retirement of Harold (Tony) Marksberry.  
• Approved appointments, transfers and a number of supplemental 

contracts. 
 

MISCELLANEOUS: 
• Accepted donations totaling $15,423.03.  


